
NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant To
Application

Number 
898-4085 RN-8

(1) In accordance
with  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
MC Mining, LLC,
4126  State  High-
way  194  West,
Pikeville,  KY
41501,  has  ap-
plied  for  renewal
of  a  permit  for  a
underground
mining  and  prep
plant  facility  af-
fecting 67.2 acres
located  3.3  miles
Northwest  of
Meta  in  Pike
County.
(2) The proposed
facility is approxi-
mately  2.5  miles
southwest  from
KY 194s  junction
with US 119  and
located  0.1  miles
west  of  Scott
Branch  of  Johns
Creek.
(3) The proposed
facility  is  located
on  the  Meta
U.S.G.S.  7  ½
minute  quadran-
gle map. The sur-
face  area  is
owned  by  the
Scott  Heirs  c/o
Frank  Hatcher,
MC Mining, LLC,
Young  Alfred
Heirs  C/C  Sue
Ratliff,  C  &  O
Railroad.
(4) The applica-
tion  has  been
filed for public in-
spection  at  the
Division  of  Mine
Reclamation  and
Enforcements,
Pikeville  Region-
al  Office,  121
Mays  Branch
Road,  Pikeville,
KY  41501.  Writ-
ten  comments,
objections  or  re-
quests  for  a  per-
mit  conference
must  be  filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Mine
Permits,  300
Sower Boulevard,
Frankfort,  KY
40601.

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
898-4663 

Renewal #6
In  accordance
with  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
ARC  Kentucky
Resources,  LLC,
251  Tollage
Creek  Road,
Pikeville,  Ken-
tucky  41501  has
applied  for  re-
newal of a permit
for  an  under-
ground  coal  min-
ing  and  reclama-
tion  operation  lo-
cated  2.5  miles
northeast  of  Dor-
ton in Pike Coun-
ty.  The  proposed
operation  will
disturb 92.45 sur-
face  acres  within
the  permit
boundary.
The  proposed  op-
eration is approx-
imately  0.5  miles
southeast  of Pine
Fork  County
Roads  junction
with  US  23  and
located  on  Pine
Fork.  
The  proposed  op-
eration  is  located
on  the  Dorton
U.S.G.S.  7  ½
minute  quadran-
gle  map.   The
surface area to be
disturbed  is
owned  by  ARC
Kentucky  Re-
sources, LLC and
Pike  County  Fis-
cal Court.
The  renewal  ap-
plication  has
been  filed  for
public  inspection
at  the  Division
for  Mine  Recla-
mation  and  En-
forcements
Pikeville  Region-
al  Office,  121
Mays  Branch
Road,  Pikeville,
Kentucky  41501-
9331.   Written
comments,  objec-
tions,  or requests
for  a  permit  con-
ference  must  be
filed  with the Di-
rector,  Division
Mine  of  Permits,
300 Sower Boule-
vard,  Frankfort,
Kentucky 40601.

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
898-4664 

Renewal #5
In  accordance
with  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
ARC  Kentucky
Resources,  LLC,
251  Tollage
Creek  Road,
Pikeville,  Ken-
tucky  41501  has
applied  for  re-
newal of a permit
for  an  under-
ground  coal  min-
ing  and  reclama-
tion  operation  lo-
cated  1.9  miles
southwest of Hel-
lier in Pike Coun-
ty.  The  proposed
operation  will  in-
clude  484.76
acres  within  the
permit boundary.
The  proposed  op-
eration is approx-
imately  7.5  miles
northeast  from

NOTICE 
OF BOND 
RELEASE

In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Premier  Elkhorn
Coal,  LLC 100 W
Main  Street,
Suite 900 Lexing-
ton,  KY  40507
has  applied  for
Phase 1 Bond Re-
lease  on  Incre-
ment  No.  40  and
a  Phase  3  Bond
Release  on Incre-
ment  57  of  Per-
mit  Number
898-0975.   Incre-
ment  40  covers
an  area  of  ap-
proximately 24.02
acres,  Increment
57 covers an area
of  approximately
17.00 acres, locat-
ed  at  Marshalls
Branch  in  Pike
County.  The Lat-

y
itude  is  37-13-22
and  the  Longi-
tude is 82-35-43.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 40 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$123,200.00.  Ap-
proximately  sixty
percent  (60%)  of
the  bond
$123,200.00 is in-
cluded  in the  ap-
plication  for  re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 57 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$29,000.00.  This
is the final of the
bond  release  for
Increment  57  of
$29,000.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
Reclamation
work  performed
on  Increment  40,
57 includes: back-
filling, final grad-
ing,  seeding,  and
mulching.   Recla-
mation  work  was

completed  in  the
Spring  2016  and
the  tree  planting
in the Fall 2017.
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Field
Services,  300
Sower  Blvd.  2nd
floor,  Frankfort,
KY 40601, by Au-
gust 7, 2025.
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled for August 8,
2025  at
10:00am  at  the
Department  for
Natural  Re-
sources  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121 Mays Branch
Road  Pikeville,
KY  41501.   The
hearing  will  be
canceled  if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived  by  August
7, 2025.

NOTICE 
OF BOND 
RELEASE

In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Premier  Elkhorn
Coal,  LLC 100 W
Main  Street,
Suite 900 Lexing-
ton,  KY  40507
has  applied  for
Phase 3 Bond Re-
lease  on  Incre-
ments  No.  7,  10,
11, 12, 13, 14, 15,
22, 24, 27, 29, 30
and 37 of  Permit
Number  898-
0977.   The appli-
cation  covers  an
area  of  approxi-
mately  1158.60
acres  located  0.1
miles  west  of
Esco  in  Pike
County.
The  permit  is  lo-
cated  approxi-
mately  0.9  miles
south  of  US  23s
junction  with  KY
Route  122.   The
Latitude is 37-22-
01 and the Longi-
tude is 82-33-07.

The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 7 is a surety
bond  in  the
amount  of
$29,400.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  7  of
$29,400.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 10 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$3,000.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  10  of
$3,000.00  that  is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 11 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$2,200.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  11  of
$2,200.00  that  is
included  in  the

application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 12 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$16,500.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  12  of
$16,500.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 13 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$42,900.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  13  of
$42,900.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 14 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$800.00.   This  is
a  final  bond  re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  14  of
$800.00  that  is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 15 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$20,000.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  15  of
$20,000.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 22 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$10,400.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  22  of
$10,400.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 24 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$16,300.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  24  of
$16,300.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 27 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$800.00.   This  is
a  final  bond  re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  27  of
$800.00  that  is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 29 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$15,600.00.   This
is a final bond re-

lease  for  Incre-
ment  29  of
$15,600.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 30 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$24,700.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  30  of
$24,700.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 37 is a sure-
ty  bond  in  the
amount  of
$10,100.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  37  of
$10,100.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
Reclamation
work  performed
on  Increment  7,
10, 11, 12, 13, 14,
15, 22, 24, 27, 29,
30,  37  includes:
backfilling,  final
grading,  seeding,
mulching  and
tree  planting.
Reclamation
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the
spring  of  2006,
2010,  2011,  2012
and  2014,  winter
2015,  Fall  2012,
2014  and  Sum-
mer 2014.
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Field
Services,  300
Sower  Blvd.  2nd
floor,  Frankfort,
KY 40601, by Au-
gust 7, 2025.
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled for August 8,
2025   at
10:00am  at  the
Department  for
Natural  Re-
sources  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121 Mays Branch
Road  Pikeville,
KY  41501.   The
hearing  will  be
canceled  if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived  by  August
7, 2025.

NOTICE
OF BOND
RELEASE

In  accordance
with  KRS
350.093,  notice  is
hereby given that
Premier  Elkhorn
Coal,  LLC 100 W
Main  Street,
Suite 900 Lexing-
ton,  KY  40507
has  applied  for
Phase  1.  2.  3
Bond  Release  on
Increment  No.  2,
3,  6  of  Permit
Number  898-
4563.   Increment
2  covers  an  area
of  approximately
14.70  acres,  In-
crement  3  covers
an  area  of  ap-
proximately 27.40
acres,  Increment
6  covers  an  area
of  approximately
1.80 acres located
.1  miles  west  of
intersection  of
Beefhide  Creek
County Road and
US 23.  The Lati-
tude  is  37-13-51
and  the  Longi-
tude is 82-39-05.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 2 is a surety
bond  in  the
amount  of
$83,000.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  2  of
$83,000.00 that is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 3 is a surety
bond  in  the
amount  of
$104,100.00.
This  is  a  final
bond  release  for
Increment  3  of
$104,100.00  that
is included in the
application for re-
lease.
The  bond  now  in
effect  for  Incre-
ment 6 is a surety
bond  in  the
amount  of
$1,800.00.   This
is a final bond re-
lease  for  Incre-
ment  6  of
$1,800.00  that  is
included  in  the
application for re-
lease.
Reclamation
work  performed
on  Increment  2,
3,  6  includes:
backfilling,  final
grading,  seeding,

g g, g,
mulching  and
tree  planting.
Reclamation
work  was  com-
pleted  in  the
Spring  2012  and
trees planted Fall
2015.
Written  com-
ments, objections,
and requests for a
public  hearing  or
informal  confer-
ence must be filed
with the Director,
Division  of  Field
Services,  300
Sower  Blvd.  2nd
floor,  Frankfort,
KY 40601, by Au-
gust 7, 2025.
A  public  hearing
on the application
has  been  sched-
uled for August 8,
2025  at
10:00am  at  the
Department  for
Natural  Re-
sources  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121 Mays Branch
Road  Pikeville,
KY  41501.   The
hearing  will  be
canceled  if no re-
quest  for  a  hear-
ing  or  informal
conference  is  re-
ceived  by  August
7, 2025.

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS
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41501 

pikemaster
commissioner

@gmail.com

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to 
Application

Number 
898-4562 

Renewal #6
In  accordance
with  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
Premier  Elkhorn
Coal LLC, 100 W
Main  St,  Suite
900,  Lexington,
KY 40507 has ap-
plied  for  a  Re-
newal to an exist-
ing  underground
mining  operation
located  0.5  miles
southwest  of
Beefhide  in  Pike
County.  The  pro-
posed  operation
includes  792.52
surface  acres
within the permit
boundary.
The  proposed  op-
eration  permit
area  is  approxi-
mately  0.5  miles
southwest  from
US-23  junction
with  Beefhide
Creek  Road
(CR1238)  and  lo-
cated  0.1  miles
southeast  of
Beefhide Creek.
The  proposed  op-
eration  is  located
on  the  Jenkins
West  USGS  7.5
minute  quadran-
gle map. The sur-
face  area  to  be
disturbed  is
owned  by  Conti-
nental  Land
Company LLC
And  Marjorie
Wright.
The  application
has been filed for
public  inspection
at the Division of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ment  Pikeville
Regional  Office,
121 Mays Branch
Road,  Pikeville,
41501.  Written
comments,  objec-
tions,  or requests
for  a  permit  con-
ference  must  be
filed  with the Di-
rector, Division of
Mine  Permits,
300  Sower  Blvd.
Frankfort,  KY
40601.
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